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A RESOLUTION CONCERNING HEALTH INSURANCE PREMIUM INCREASES EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2003

WHEREAS, health insurance premiums are expected to increase again by approximately 33%, for single coverage alone, effective January 1, 2003; and

WHEREAS, the increase in the cost of the premiums will not be fully offset by the increased state contribution of $352.00 on this date; and

WHEREAS, President Dubois has announced that his legislative budget request does not currently include a request for additional state contribution to offset the amount of the increased health insurance premium that will not be covered on January 1, 2003; and

WHEREAS, the cost of the premium increase not offset by the increased state contribution will further burden employees, unless an alternative solution is found; and

WHEREAS, although staff received salary increases effective July 1, 2002; much of the increases have been consumed by increased costs of living expenses, increased medical care costs, and those costs not covered by employee health insurance; all of which are contributing to a continuing trend toward a highly-distressing deterioration of spending ability for many staff; and

WHEREAS, the average staff salary increase on July 1, 2002 for particular groups of employees did fall in the 12% range, many staff did not receive increases of this size, making it more difficult for these individuals to cover the costs of the impending premium increases; and

WHEREAS, even though the average staff salary is currently $31,034, many staff earn substantially less than the average, in fact more than one third of staff make less than $22,800; and many staff struggle to provide for the basic physical needs and the futures of their families and themselves; and

WHEREAS, staff took employment here with the understanding that single coverage health insurance would be provided as a University of Wyoming paid benefit; and

WHEREAS, if single coverage health insurance is not provided, then one of the benefits offered in the hiring process is being reduced, creating more out-of-pocket expenses and further adding to the deterioration of staff’s spending ability; and

WHEREAS, assistance provided in covering the cost of family member’s health insurance coverage would (as stated by Ralph Hayes, Program Manager of the Wyoming group health insurance program) very likely help bring a more youthful and healthier group of individuals into the program, and thereby could help alleviate further increases in the health insurance premiums for the entire group;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that Staff Senate respectfully requests that President Dubois urgently approach the Governor and the Wyoming Legislature, to secure additional funding to pay 100 percent of the costs for single coverage health, life and dental insurance at the $350 deductible level effective January 1, 2003, that will not be fully offset by the increase in the state contribution already scheduled to take effect on that same date, and ask that the additional contribution take effect as quickly as possible after the effective date of the premium increase. We further request that assistance be provided to help cover 50 percent of the premium for the family coverage portion of the health, life and dental insurance program, without reducing by any percentage, the amount of the state contribution that is currently committed, and any future increases, toward payment of single coverage health insurance premium costs.

